East Salford Community Committee - 26th March, 2009 

EAST SALFORD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

26th March, 2009 

Summerville Primary School,


Summerville Road,


Salford.

Meeting commenced: 6.30 p.m. 








     “               ended: 8.40 p.m. 

PRESENT:
Graham Cooper - in the Chair 



Councillors Coen, Humphreys, King, McIntyre, Joe Murphy and 

Wilson 


N. Moran 
} Olivers Ambers East



S. McCulloch
}



C. White
}



P. Ball - 



P. Dennett - Vertical Villages



H. Potts - Resident 



A. McAvoy - Resident 



H. Davies - Friends of Kersal Dale



L. Eastham - Resident



A.M. Pickup - Gears Project



K. Lomas 

} Gemini 



L. Whitehouse 
}



B. Tennant

}



P. Cordon

}



C. Compton

}



M. Thorpe - BAG



G. Waite 
} New Broughton Residents’ Association 



D. Baker
}



A. Wilson
}



T. Murphy - Resident



T. Dosanja - Contour



V. Broadhurst - 



A. Law -



D. Smith - 



D. Adams -



A. Adams -



J. Walsh 
} Create Our Space



P. Shaw 
}


K. Coakley - St. Sebastian’s 



T. Broadhurst - Volunteering @ Salford 



A. Bickerton - Salford Loaves and Fishes 



S. Calver - Screaming Green



S. Asher -



R. Fisher - 



M. McDoney - Resident 



K. Groves - Cliff Resident 


C. Sumner - The Broughton Trust



A. Oliver - Friends of Albert Park



B. Hawke - Albert Park Tenants’ Association



B. Carson - Higher Broughton Action Committee



S. Carson - S.D.M.



B. Moriarty 
} Vertical Villages



L. Manley
}



J. Damster
}



P. Brodie
}



L. Stone 
} BRA


J. Stone
}



R. Critchley
}



A. Gajda 
} FKM



N. Gajda
}



H. Kavenagh - 



V. Pawson - Higher Broughton



S. Ord - BRA



B. Wright - Resident



D. Nicholas - HSRA



M. Avery - 



S. Grant - Binoh



J. Lynch - Child Action Northwest



L. Carr - Lower Kersal Residents’ Association



L. Craven - Cromwell Residents’ Group



T. Curran - Lower Kersal Residents’ Association 



J. Callagher - Albion High School 



S. McMahon - Vertical Villages 



M. Kelly 
} RITA



D. Prina
}



F. Rimmer
}

OFFICERS:
Bill Taylor - Area Co-Ordinator



Anne Godding – Neighbourhood Manager 



Inspector Bailey – Greater Manchester Police 

T. Field 
} New Deal for Communities



B. Elder
}



J. Merge - Salford City Council



R. Amusa

} University of Salford



A. Ellahi 

}


V. Nagawade
}



B. Mapoma

}



A. Stockton - Urban Vision



M. Heys - New Deal for Communities/Salix Homes



B. Taylor - Urban Vision



N. Mawson 
} Salix Homes 



J. Crook
}



T. Blake - Groundwork



C. Ferrings 
} East Salford Neighbourhood Management Team 



K. Wray
}



C. Newall
}



P. Faure - Salix Homes
61.
COUNCILLOR JIM HULMES

Members of the Committee stood in silence in memory of the late Councillor Jim Hulmes.  Councillor Joe Murphy reminded Members of the contribution which Councillor Hulmes had made to the East Salford area during his 25 years service on the Council.  He would be sadly missed. 

62.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

Members welcomed David Nicholas who was attending his first meeting of the Community Committee as a representative of the Hill Street Residents’ Association.  

63.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Connor and Diane Crowcroft, Stella Elliot and Joe Tobin.

64.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 22nd January, 2009, be approved as a correct record.

65.
THE EAST SALFORD STORY


The Chair invited each member of the Committee to suggest two words which described the East Salford area and could be used in a continuing story which would be developed at future meetings of the Committee.  Members responded with the following list of words: 

	· Is good
· Progressive involvement 

· Community relationships 

· Democracy and respect 

· Environmentally conscious 

· Devolvement 

· Coming together 

· Getting stronger 

· Friendly and green 

· High ho 

· Hope 

· Young and vibrant 

· Wonderful 

· Welcoming

· Simply perfect 

· Potential for childhood 

· Co-operative 

· Community changing 

· Local knowledge 

· Working as one 

· Special

· Good people
	· Diverse 

· Changing leading community 

· Too big 

· New deal 

· Four communities 

· Vibrant people

· Getting better 

· Proud salfordians

· Helping hands 

· Nice neighbours 

· Love it

· Quality of life 

· People power

· Blooming marvellous 

· Seeking change 

· Long way to go 

· Nice buffet 

· Pick litter

· Working together 

· Making a difference 

· Great people



Councillor Joe Murphy reported that he was pleased at the number of Members who had participated in the meeting and felt that this demonstrated the success of the Community Strategy since its introduction in 1994.  He reminded Members that the Strategy was subject to a review and evaluation

66.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting held on 10th March, 2009, as detailed below be approved and that the financial position statement as at 16th February, 2009, be noted:
	APPLICANT
	TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT 
	PURPOSE
	DECISION

	1.
Vertical Villages
	£8,078.19
	Hanging baskets/ planters/compost/ flowers/shrubs/ timber/materials delivery costs 
	Part fund £3,000

	2.
Child Action Northwest
	£1,020
	Climbing equipment
	Fund £1,020

	3.
6th Higher Broughton Brownies 
	£608
	Room hire for St. Phillips School
	Fund £608

	4.
Rainbow Haven
	£166.75
	Contribution towards laptops
	Fund £166.75

	5.
6th Higher Broughton Guides
	£912
	Room hire for St. Phillips School
	Fund £912

	6.
Aim HaBonim
	£2,040
	Hydrotherapy pool, hydro therapist/transport
	Fund £2,040

	7.
The Jo Spence Women’s Group
	£6,444.10
	Creche costs/ venue hire/ counselling services/volunteer expenses 
	Fund £6,444.10

	8.
Charlestown Carers Group 
	£4,750
	Complementary therapies/room hire
	Refused 

	9.
Salford Welcome Group
	£2,875
	Football pitch hire/admin costs 
	Fund £2,875 from next year 

	10.
Brain and Spinal Injury Centre
	£520.29 from East Salford 
	Running costs 
	Fund £520.29

	11.
Salford Community Leisure 
	£18,021.55
	12 months sports programme
	Fund £18,021.55



	12.
East Salford Families 
	£998
	Celebration event in Blackpool/ transport/

refreshments/

tickets
	Fund £998

	13.
Big Life Centres 
	£2,401
	Costs to run an Empowerment Day
	Fund £2,401

	14.
HBHG Development Trust 
	£5,403.76
	Colour printer/ cartridges/coach hire/venue hire/ certificates 
	Refused

	15.
Children and Family Matter
	£23,110
	Holiday activities 
	Part fund £7,703.30 

	16.
Alberts Family Fun House 
	£483.61
	Art/craft materials/T-shirts/ refreshments
	Fund £483.61

	17.
Alberts Family Fun House
	£464 SPAA funding
	Football strip/ netball stands 
	Fund £464

	18.
Rialto Gardens Social Group
	£700
	Entertainers/ buffets 
	Fund £700

	19.
Gemini Group
	£4,933
	Running costs
	Refused

	20.
The Broughton Trust
	£17,688
	Creche facilities/ childminding costs
	Part fund £8,052.57

	21.
The Broughton Trust
	£8,365
	Festival and Fun Day
	Defer

	22.
Friends of Kersal Moor
	£2,135
	Running costs for event - Celebration of Kersal Moor
	Fund £2,135

	23.
Big Steps Playgroup


Previous application refused
	£12,486
	Playgroup
	Part fund £5,613


67.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Condition of Local Roads

RESOLVED:
THAT the Neighbourhood Manager arrange for officers from Urban Vision to inspect the condition of Littleton Road, Oaklands Road and Castlewood Road. 


(b)
Relocation of the Salford Youth Offending Service ( YOS) 

A Member of the Committee circulated a dairy of events from February, 2008, to March, 2009, which, he felt, demonstrated that the process of relocating the YOS from Encombe Place to premises on St. Simon Street had not been transparent and that little consultation had taken place.  He expressed concern about what he perceived as being contradictory statements made by Councillors and their reluctance to respond to public opinion.  Other Members of the Committee shared these opinions feeling that the Elected Members had been unreceptive to comments made at public meetings and disputed facts.  They felt that the residents in St. Simon Street were of an age where the Service would be inappropriate and that the people  to be accommodated in the facility were not, as stated, first time offenders.  There were concerns also about the short notice given on the public meeting to discuss this matter and the lack of information made available to enable opinions to be formed.  Members asked whether an audit had been undertaken to determine an alternative location for the facility.


Councillor Merry felt that the information circulated gave a misleading impression.  Referring to the Blackfriars area as a whole as being one of the most deprived in the country was inaccurate as it was only part of that area which could be so classified.  There was no evidence that the YOS would attract anti-social behaviour to the area.  Salford City Council had gone beyond the legal requirements in an effort to engage the community in the decision making process.  Elected Members had met with residents, discussed their concerns and offered an alternative location for the facility at the Oasis Centre.  Committee Members present at discussions held in January, 2009, had agreed that St. Simon Street was an appropriate location for the YOS.  All procedures to facilitate openness in taking decisions had been observed.  The final decision on this subject had yet to be taken and the meeting at which it was discussed would be open to the public and the decision subject to call- in.


Members remained unsatisfied that the Committee had not been consulted on the proposal to relocate the YOS and resolved that a special meeting should be held to allow such consultation to take place.

68.
ACTION SHEET

The Neighbourhood Manager circulated a schedule detailing action taken in response to concerns expressed at the meeting of the Community Committee held on 22nd January, 2009:


Community Skips

Members felt that the Council’s policy of providing an equal number of community skips in each SDA was unfair as it did not take account of the fact that the East Salford area was of a larger size than most.  They asked that the Council’s policy be revised to take account of the size of each SDA when allocating community skips and that, if this was not feasible, a wagon be provided to tour the City and collect bulky household waste.  

Consultation on Highways for Neville Road, Kersal

Although the action sheet specified how the consultation on the proposals for the highways on Neville Road had been undertaken a resident felt that this was still inadequate. 
RESOLVED THAT the Neighbourhood Manager arrange for Urban Vision to clarify the part of Neville Road upon which it is  proposed to install road humps and the extent of the consultation undertaken with residents.

Pass Rates at the Albion High School
The Neighbourhood Manager gave a verbal update on responses received to the Committees’ concerns about the GCSE pass rates in Mathematics and English at the Albion High School.  It was hoped that the specialist status of the school and the additional funding acquired from bodies such as the NDC would enable individual and small group tuition to be provided.  The school’s success in mathematics had already been recognised.  Greater support for English would be given.  Literacy development would be undertaken and the Assistant Head Teacher would add capacity to ensure that the target of 5 A - C grades was met.  Councillor Merry reminded the Committee that Salford City Council provided school funding which was above the national average and that Salford was recognised as one of the most improved authorities in the country and the Albion High School was in the top 20% of schools that added value.  
69.
ISSUES DISCUSSED AT THE EAST SALFORD POLITICAL EXECUTIVE AND NEIGHBOURHOOD PARTNERSHIP BOARD

The Committee received a summary of issues which had been agreed at the meetings of the East Salford Political Executive and Neighbourhood Partnership Board on 10th and 12th February, 2009.


RESOLVED:
THAT, as a practical way of ensuring Elected Member attendance at the Budget Sub-Group , in future any Councillor be invited to attend that Sub-Group subject to no more than three of them voting on a proposal and to the minimum number of Councillors needed to make a decision valid being reduced to one.

70.
CONTOUR HOUSING

A verbal update was given on matters of relevance to Contour Housing:

· The new Broughton Residents’ Association contained a good mixture of established and new residents and it was hoped to formally constitute the association in the near future.

· The STEP project construction company had secured full-time employment or training for 23 people.

· The Talk Broughton Project sought to identify barriers to employment and training by consulting with local groups and at surgeries to gather information so as to revise the project if necessary.

· Six local apprentices had been taken on for a year to be taught different aspects of work and determine the specialist in which they wished to be trained.

In response to a question from Councillor Coen the method by which the area was inspected was described and it was confirmed that work to resolve dereliction in the area had been ordered at the start of the week.  
71.
BROUGHTON HUB AND BROUGHTON LIBRARY UPDATE

The Area Co-ordinator reported that a revised site, slightly further to the south and fronting Rigby Street, had been secured for the Broughton Hub following discussions on a suitable location.  It was hoped that moving the Hub to this location would resolve the objections which had been received and release land which could be sold for housing and so generate income to offset the cost.  A financial appraisal was underway and a report on the revised proposal would be submitted to a future meeting of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel.


Although a decision on the future use of the site had not yet been made a number of proposals had been submitted from the Greek Orthodox and Jewish communities for the future use of the Broughton Library site.

72.
POLICE MATTERS - UPDATE

Inspector Bailey made a comparison between the crime statistics for 2009 with those in 2008.  A reflection of national trends was that the number of burglaries from dwellings had increased by 23%.  Other offences had, however, fallen.  Robberies had decreased by one third and theft of motor vehicles by 30% (although theft from vehicles had increased by 1.5%).


The Inspector gave also details of recent and future activities:

· The Lower Kersal Dispersal Order had been agreed in principle.  It should not be perceived as a punitive measure as it would be accompanied by a range of activities.

· The Kick Starting Confidence Campaign would involve the Neighbourhood Policing Team undertaking a range of initiatives in Tenerife Street, Hill Street/Todd Street and Whit Lane.  There would be visible patrols and visits to households with free light bulbs and door locks.

· The Partners and Communities Together (PACT) Initiative would be introduced in five months and involve Neighbourhood Police Officers attending existing resident or regeneration group meetings and feeding concerns expressed at those events into the LPDG.  It was hoped that as many Members of the Community Committee as possible would participate in the initiative.
· A bi-monthly Sun Light newsletter was to be issued which would include details of how to contact the Neighbourhood Office.

· Details of the restructure of the East Salford Police Service would be reported to the next meeting of the Community Committee.

· Options for improving the CCTV Service were being examined but funds were limited.

· The Police Service no longer had an Off-road Motorcycle Unit.  Problems caused by motorcyclists were, therefore, tackled by establishing the home address of the offenders and confiscating their bikes.  It was important, therefore, that any details of offenders be made available to the police.  It was hoped that, during summer when problems caused by off-road motorcyclists were at their height, it would be possible to use traffic bike officers.
· The Inspector reported that, contrary to comments made at the meeting, the new Broughton Estate was covered by patrols who had two weekends off in five and that the police pod was open but seemed rarely used.  Levels of crime to which reference was made at the meeting had not been reported.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

73.
PARTICIPATORY WORKSHOP 

Members discussed a number of possible topics for presentations at future meetings and it was agreed that the following should be taken in the order indicated:

· Section 106 Agreements.

· Older People.

· Community Action Plan.

· A report from Chief Inspector Mulligan.

· The Youth Forum.

74.
THE GREEN SPACES AUDIT

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that the Environmental Task Group had examined 25 possible sites for action and put them in priority order.  Funding from the URC and Groundwork would be utilised for the site works.


RESOLVED:
THAT the priority list of schemes be circulated with the minutes of this meeting.

75.
HIGHWAYS UPDATE


A report of the Managing Director of the Urban Vision Partnership Limited was submitted setting out the reasons why Urban Vision was used for the Highways Devolved Budget Works.  The report explained the  contractual arrangement which existed between Urban Vision Partnership Limited and Salford City Council and set out the performance of Urban Vision and the efficiencies achieved along with its corporate and social responsibilities.


The Neighbourhood Manager gave a verbal update on the highways budget including schemes which had been agreed at a recent special meeting of the Committee:

· £12,200 had been allocated from the Highways Revenue Budget for street lighting along Walness Lane.

· Dropped kerbs had been approved on New Street and Oak Road.

· Although funding was not available Urban Vision had been asked to look into the possibility of erecting speed signs on Moor Lane.

· A form had been developed which would allow Committee Members to request additions to the list of priorities.

· As yet it had not been confirmed whether or not the Highways Revenue Budget would be made available in 2009/10.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the list of priorities approved at the special meeting of the Committee be confirmed.



(2) THAT in the event of the Highways Revenue Budget becoming available in 2009/10 schemes be dealt with in the order set out in the established list of priorities.

76.
EAST SALFORD COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that, once the input from the Chair had been secured, the East Salford Community Action Plan could be published.  The CAP would be subject to review on a regular basis and each Task Group would be encouraged to submit a report on their contribution.

77.
FLY TIPPING IN THE MOOR LANE AREA

RESOLVED:
THAT the Neighbourhood Manager take appropriate action with regard to a report of fly tipping in the Moor Lane Nature Reserve.

78.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the East Salford Community Committee be held at 6.30 p.m. on Thursday, 28th May, 2009.
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